Brief Notes from the Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 9th September 2019
Present:-  Vivienne Lane, Michael Kitchen, Margaret Howe, 
William Baldwin, Avril Binns, Lesley Smith,
Helen Yoxall and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Rupert Leggett, Elliott Bermudez-Galton, Kath Rowley and Clare Peddie
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Approval of minutes of meeting from 29th April 2019 – Michael

2. Matters arising from the minutes – Michael

3. Debra Hunter from Bolton Careline 

4. New Computer system and on-line services - Gill

5. Christmas Party - Helen

6. Posters for Befriending Services - Kath

7. Networks - Gill

8. Patient Survey – Gill

9. CQC – Gill

     10. Date and Time of Next Meeting – Michael 
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-


1. Approval of minutes of meeting from 29th April 2019 - The minutes of the meeting from 29th April were approved by Helen and seconded by Margaret. 

2.  Matters arising from the minutes – Michael asked about the self-check-in board, Gill had contacted the company but unfortunately it was not possible for the board to inform patients as to how many people were in front of them in the queue. Vivienne asked about joining with other practices’ patient forum groups but was reminded that it had been agreed at the previous meeting not to do this.

3. Debra Hunter from Bolton Careline - Debra gave a really interesting talk about Careline and brought examples of lots of pieces of equipment that are available for customers to utilise. Careline is part of Bolton at Home and is based at Prince Street. They have approximately 6000 customers and hold about 3000 keys and receive 250,000 phone calls every year most of which are answered within 60 seconds.  They cover a wide area including Blackrod, Atherton, Little Lever and up to the top of Radcliffe as well as the whole of Bolton and have three response cars out and about each day. They don’t just provide a service for the elderly but also for people with disabilities both mental and physical.

Debra asked if the Forum would think of any ways to promote the service and it was suggested to put a piece in the practice’s next newsletter and also on the website. Debra to send Gill some information regarding this and Gill to organise for this to go in the newsletter and on the website.  It was also agreed for Gill to put some leaflets about Careline onto the Carers Noticeboard.

4.  New computer System and online services - Gill updated the group on the huge changes that have taken place at the practice since the last meeting. In June the surgery changed software to EMIS which has had an enormous impact on every area of the surgery. The following week all the computers were all then converted to Windows 10 which again caused much distribution. Recently the telephone system was upgraded and last Thursday all the computers were migrated onto the hospital computer support network. These have again brought problems with various pieces of hardware not working.

5. Christmas party - Helen asked the group whether they would like to host another Christmas party for the more isolated members of the patient list. Helen said that she still regularly has patients telling her how much they enjoyed the previous year’s party. It was unanimously agreed to hold the event again this year. It was also agreed that the patient forum will take on more of the organisation this year as it was a huge time commitment for the practice staff last year.  Avril to check whether Cornerstone Church was able to let us have use of the hall on either the 14th or 21st December.  Vivienne still has all the table decorations from last year and it was agreed to follow the same format as last year but this time the patient forum members would wrap all the presents and make up the pass the parcel and also write the Christmas cards and name labels. It was agreed to have a planning meeting on 24th November at 5 pm at the surgery. Gill to email Michael a copy of the poster that we used last year.

6. Posters for befriending services - unfortunately Kath had been unable to attend the meeting so this will be postponed until the next meeting.

7.  Networks - Gill briefly explained to the group that the practice was now part of the Turton Network which was made up of 6 local practices. She explained about the Multi-disciplinary Team meetings that have just started as a result of the new network. 

8.  Patient Survey - Gill said that they have sent out the patient survey questionnaire to approximately 2000 patients electronically using Survey Monkey and have also been giving some out in paper form in reception but she doesn’t as yet have the results. These will be discussed at the next meeting. Gill to send another copy to Vivienne who feels that she may have deleted the original email. 

8.  CQC - Gill explained to the group that the practice will be having a visit from the CQC sometime before the middle of December following a particularly positive telephone interview by the CQC with Gill.

10. Date and time of next meeting - it was agreed that the date of the next quarterly patient forum meeting will be agreed at the extraordinary Christmas Party planning meeting on 4th November. 

Items for the next meeting agenda - Lesley has a speaker lined up for a future meeting from RNIB however it was agreed that this should be reserved for the March 2020 meeting. Avril would like to talk about the ‘Message in a Bottle’ initiative at the next meeting. Michael asked when the Health Improvement Practitioner would be available to speak as she hasn’t been able to attend the last two meetings. Gill explained that unfortunately Sharon is retiring at the end of this month so Gill is going to ask Jenna to attending in Sharon’s place. Kath’s item relating to posters for befriending services and Elliot‘s agenda item relating to BARDOC will be rolled over to the next meeting.
